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Call to Order: 2:08 PM
Present:  D. Bruneau, E. Poulin, L. Kleindienst, B. Isman, J. Craig, J. Ramsay, J. Resnick, M. King.

Reports 
Secretary, Minutes August 18, 2011, L. Kleindienst.

Motion to Accept with addition of reference to thank you notes accompanying checks to WMRLS/MLS

drivers.  J. Ramsay,  J. Resnick.  Passed.

Treasurer absent - no formal report.  Updated via e-mail to Bd members prior to mtg.  No significant changes.
Thank you cards and gift checks sent out. 

Current Business
· Merger of Friends  & WMLC has been approved and all fees and required documents have been submitted.  

· Approval of Bylaws - J. Resnick presented Bylaws with needed name change and recommended change to Article 4.2,  paragraph 4, sentence 3 to read "The Clerk shall receive and retain                  the records. . ."   She also recommended that paragraph 2 of that same Article be made consistent with other wording and that "shall" be substituted for "will"
            Motion:  that the Board approve and recommend approval of the revised Bylaws to the WMLA               
            membership at the Annual Fall Meeting.  J. Craig, E. Poulin.  Passed unanimously.

· October 5, 2011 Annual Fall Meeting 
            More  PR needs to be done for the meeting.  J. Craig will post to PVAAL list; E. Poulin will put out  

            message to listservs referencing guest speaker Tom Corbett; J. Resnick will re-post to the one Blog 

            and m. King will get paper copy of "Save the Date" flyer into delivery system.
            Presentations:  to D. Floyd set.  J. Craig will contact Dick and his business partners about need to  

            attend the meeting.  A Proclamation honoring Louise Kanus will also be presented.  J. Resnick will 

            contact office of Rep. Peter Kocot about proclamation.   Jan will provide needed data to Rep. Kocot.

            Board Director John Ramsay will make both presentations.
            D. Bruneau reviewed proposed Agenda.

            S. SanSoucie will pickup any needed supplies.  M. King will check on need for papergoods and let Sue 

            know if anything is needed.  Members of the Board will provide snacks as usual.

            E. Poulin will invite G. Pronevitz (MLS) and R. Maier (MBLC) or their designees to attend.

            Maps of present distribution of representation on both MLS and MBLC boards will be prominently 

            displayed at the meeting.

            J. Craig asked if legislators were invited.  it was decided it was a bit late to do this, but should be 

            considered in the future.

            B. Isman will contact Chandler's about accommodating group for lunch.  

            J. Ramsay noted that a the most recent CLGS meeting it was decided to make a $200.00 donation to 

            WMLA which will be presented at the Annual Meeting by K. McDonough, President of CLGS and 

            Interim Director at Holyoke Community College 

· 50th WMRLS Anniversary Party

            L. Coakley submitted via e-mail an invitation/flyer promoting the December 1,  2011 party.   Board  

            reviewed and recommended some changes which L. Kleindienst will get back to Lynn.  E. Poulin 

            will be the contact and RSVP for tickets to the party.  Also reviewed was the invitation to legislators 

            which L. Kleindienst prepared.  RSVP for those will go to WMLAdvoctes@gmail.com.  L. Kleindienst 
            needs comprehensive list of district legislative offices.  J. Resnick has one.  Mailing lists will also be 

            needed to send out the invitation to all Western Mass libraries.  M. King believes there is still a mailing 

            list available.  B. Isman has lists of Friends and WMLA members, but others not on those lists will need 

            to be contacted.
            Ticket cost was changed to a flat $20. 

New Business

· Western Mass Representation on MLS and MBLC

            New member to MBLC was recently appointed and once again party is from Boston area.   New 

            members will be coming on board at MLS and it is feared Western & Central Mass will lose out.
            Director John Ramsay has contacted the Governor's Boards & Commissions Office and expressed the 

            gravity of concern over lack of representation on the MBLC.  He was told there are 2 unfilled seats and 

            that Western Mass candidates are being considered for them.   He was assured that the Office was

            well aware of  the distress over the consolidation of the regions.  Board members thanked John for his  

            quick and active response to this latest assault.
            WMLA needs to find ways to create pool of candidates for positions on MLS and MBLC

            J. Ramsay and E. Poulin will write an article for the FALL WMLA Newsletter on representation and 

            what the process is for appointment to MLS & MBLC boards.
· Partners in Advocacy Program
            After some discussion it was decided to support participation in this program sponsored by MLA, 

            MSLMA, & MLS.  E. Poulin plans on attending.
            Motion:  that WMLA sponsor 4 individuals to attend Partners in Advocacy, November 5, 2011 at 

             Worcester State University at the cost of $25.00 per registrant plus up to $30.00 in travel expenses 

             with the stipulation that each sponsored participant shall submit a brief report to the Board.

             B. Isman, E. Poulin.  Passed.

             In an addendum, it was made clear that this sponsorship was for Western Mass library staff.

             D. Bruneau will post message on listservs regarding above sponsorship.   Deadline is October 4, 2011 

             and will be on first come basis.  

· Newsletter discussion generated a list of articles and areas to be covered:

            President's Message (E. Poulin),  Merger (J. Resnick),  MLS  & MBLC representation (J. Ramsay, E. 

            Poulin),  Anniversary Party (L. Coakley),  Feature on L. Kanus (J. Resnick/J. Ramsay), Annual Mtg & 

            speaker, membership report (B. Isman), calendar, Drivers' gifts and party .

            L. Kleindienst will assemble and edit with L. Kanus.  Projected release early November.

Committee Reports

· Membership, B. Isman

            116 members with a good mix across counties

             New membership form  will be available at Annual Fall Meeting and will go in as insert in Newsletter.

             Letter to Founding Members with renewal form will be mailed.

· Nominating, D. Bruneau

            C. Lindquist (Westfield Athenaeum), and J. Carlson(Westfield State University) have agreed to become  

            Directors.  However, to date there is no candidate for VP.  After discussion, it was recommended that J. 

            Ramsay contact Chris Lindquist to see if he would be willing to be candidate for this position.  John will 

            report back ASAP.   (09/23/2011 JR reported CL said yes)

            It also appears, but is not clear at this time, that L. Coakley may be able to serve out her term.                   

            L. Kleindienst  will get clarification on this.  (09/25,2011 declined; service via committees)
· Electronic Outreach, J. Resnick

            Blog is being actively used and there are about 30 authorized bloggers.  Still do not have count on hits  

            to website.

Next Board of Directors Meeting:  October 5, 2011  after lunch @ MLS Whately, MA

Motion to Adjourn:  L. Kleindienst, D. Bruneau.  Passed.

Secretary,

Lynn Kleindienst
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 MLS Whately  Box 609, South Deerfield MA 01373

413.563.9259
Board of Directors Meeting    


Archibald MacLeish Room


Library @ Greenfield Community College


Greenfield, MA 01031


September 22, 2011 








